
New Buckenham 
Parish News 

December 2020 & January 2021 



New Buckenham Parish News 2 December 2020 & January 2021 



New Buckenham Parish News 3 December 2020 & January 2021 

New Buckenham Parish News 

December 2020 & January 2021 

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year 

We would like to send season’s greetings to all our readers. We 
wish you a very merry, safe and peaceful festive season with 

best wishes for the New Year. 

We would also like to remind you that this issue of Parish News 

covers December 2020 and January 2021, so the next issue will 

be with you at the start of February. 

Parish News Committee: Mike Boswell, Mary Dowson, Geoff 

Gildersleeve and Richard Hoggett. 

 

 

Thank You 

This edition of Parish News has been sponsored in memory of 

Brian Knappett. 

We are very grateful to all our sponsors who have helped to 

cover our production costs during 2020. If you would be 
interested in sponsoring an issue of Parish News in 2021, please 

get in touch (see back cover).  

Finally, we would also like to thank our delivery team who 

make sure you receive your copy of Parish News each month. 

Parish News Committee 
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A Big Thank You & Update on the 
Community Car Scheme  
In last month’s Parish News, Karen Hobley, on behalf of the 
Parish Council, wrote of Violet Highton’s recent retirement 

from her longstanding service as co-ordinator of the village car 

scheme and gave thanks and praise for all her diligence and   

dedication for over 10 years. I know that all of the many users 

of the scheme and the community at large, would also like to 
echo those thanks and appreciation to Violet for her 

commitment and conscientiousness in providing and 

maintaining such a reliable and responsive car scheme (even if 

it did occasionally require her, always most courteously, to 

‘lean on’ a more hesitant volunteer driver!). 

As Karen also mentioned, as a long-standing member of the 

scheme, I agreed with Violet and the Parish Council to pick up 

her role in a ‘caretaker’ capacity.  

Obviously the Pandemic and the resulting government   

guidance has had an enormous impact on the service’s ability 
to function over the last seven months. Having presented to 

the Parish Council a review of all of the elements of our 

current scheme, including age and vulnerability of our drivers, 

reduction of need following reduced availability of ‘medical’ 

services, alongside the government Coronavirus guidelines and 
requirements needed around health and safety for drivers and 

service users, it has been decided by the Parish Council to 

suspend the service and this will be reviewed in January 2021. 

I have been linking closely with Alice Cattermole (NB Helping 

Hands) and will continue to do so regarding any urgent 
transport requests that may arise, as we do have possible 

access to a taxi service Breckland Council can provide, with    

sufficient notice (i.e. more than 24hrs) for URGENT medical 

appointments, when no other option is available.  

Continued on page 6... 
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This is an opportunity to take stock and also to thank all the 

existing (nine) volunteer drivers in the scheme, some of whom 

have been driving for the scheme for over 12 years, as well as 
those retired from the scheme but still around! We are all 

committed to the service and eager to get it back and running 

as soon as it is safe to do so. 

In the meantime, I am happy to hear from anyone who might 

be interested in either becoming a volunteer driver or taking 
over the role of Co-ordinator on a permanent basis in the 

future.  

I will continue to keep you informed of any changes or 

developments in relation to the car scheme and will use the 

coming months to review all the procedures and driver 
requirements that will be needed for when the scheme can be 

reopened. 

Gerry Walsh 

On behalf of the Community Car Service / 861027  

 

 

Welcome to New Buckenham 
We extend a warm welcome to Hazel and Gordon Bingham-Hall 

who have moved into 3 Moat Lane — they will always 
appreciate a wave as you walk past! 

Parish News Committee 

 

 

Season’s Greetings 
A huge thank you to everyone for their support and kindness 

during lockdown. I wish you a very Happy Christmas and send 

all good wishes for the New Year. 

Mary and Bess, Thatched Cottage 



New Buckenham Parish News 7 December 2020 & January 2021 

 

St Mary’s Residential Care Home 
Market Place, New Buckenham, Norfolk, NR16 2AN 

tel: 01953 860 956 email: manager@stmaryshome.co.uk 

A home from home, at St Mary’s, we offer 24-hour person-centered care 

within safe, warm and friendly surroundings with an emphasis on 

providing a high quality of life. 

• Care services offered include day care, respite, dementia, palliative, 

end of life and long/short-term residential care 

• Day care services include hot meals & refreshments 

• Freshly prepared meals, including catering for special diets - 

Consistently received highest Food Hygiene rating of 5 star 

• Single occupancy rooms, passenger lift, two enclosed gardens, Wi-Fi, 

nurse call facilities, wheelchair friendly wet room and a hair salon 

• Residents enjoy engaging and stimulating activities 

• Top ratings by residents, family & friends and healthcare 

professionals 

• Social Services and self-funding residents welcome 

• Self-funding residents offered very competitive rates 

• Care package tailor-made to meet your requirements 

• No-obligation free trial day offered 

 

For further information or for a fact-finding visit, please contact 

the manager on 01953 860 956 or email 

manager@stmaryshome.co.uk 

Registered and licensed to provide services by the Care Quality Commission (CQC) 

- Under new management -  
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Kokedama: A new shop for New Buck! 
You may have noticed that the old shop in Bakehouse Cottage, 
King Street has bit-by-bit been turning into a wonderful plant 

and gift shop. In a way lockdown has given us a bit of space to 

set things up.  

Caryn’s stall on Norwich Market has now closed. It became 

unviable due to low footfall, lockdown and high rents. Earlier 
in the year Caryn and Tony, her partner, kept things going with 

home cooked food deliveries which was a great success and 

kept them very busy.  

Moving on to their next project (they like a project!), realising 

the rising popularity of indoor plants and gardening due to all 
the restrictions and being lovers of plants and interior 

decoration opening the shop up again seemed like a no brainer!  

Bakehouse Cottage has evolved over the years, having been a 

corn merchant’s and many other trades long ago. Caryn’s 

mother was a potter and sold her pots from the shop. Then, 
when Caryn moved into the Cottage, she opened it up again to 

sell off items that were remaining of her mother’s, then 

gradually replaced this with clothes and ‘bohemian style’  

items gathered from around the world. The stall on Norwich 

market was an offshoot of this. 

Kokedama is a ball of soil, covered with moss, on which an 

ornamental plant grows. The idea has its origins in Japan, 

where it is a combination of the nearai bonsai and kusamono 

planting styles. Caryn and Tony have decided that this will be 

the name of their shop, which will sell indoor plants, 
homeware products, gifts, jewellery, gift vouchers, etc. 

The shop will officially open on Thursday 3rd December. Until 

Covid is behind us, unfortunately people can only visit by 

appointment, which you can make by calling one of the three 

numbers on the advert or through the appointment facility on 
the Facebook page of the same name. One person at a time 

will be able to visit or more if part of the same bubble. 
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Customers will be asked to sanitise hands on entry and Caryn or 

Tony will be nearby for any help or advice.  

New Buckenham has always welcomed new businesses into the 
village and Caryn and Tony are looking forward to welcoming 

new customers on their exciting journey into the world of 

plants!  

Caryn Lewis 

 

 

 

Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal 
Despite the lack of door-to-door collections, this year’s Royal 

British Legion Poppy Appeal raised a total of £383.05p. Many 
thanks to all of those who made a donation!  



New Buckenham Parish News 10 December 2020 & January 2021 

 Barbie Goes to Bethlehem: Can You Help? 
In the first lockdown, when the church was completely closed, 
many people enjoyed the Mothering Sunday and Easter displays 

we put in the porch. This time round, you can get in to borrow 

books or for a quiet sit or even, hopefully, for Christmas 

services, but we thought we’d continue the practice of 

decorating the porch for all to see. 

We can’t put our fragile crib 

figures out there, so we’re 

inviting the whole village to 

help make something 

different! Come and collect a 
Barbie/Action Man/Disney 

Hero from the church from 

10am on the morning of 

Saturday December 5th; leave 

your name and tick off which 
character you’d like to dress 

them as — Mary, Joseph, 

angels, innkeeper and wife, 

shepherd(esse)s, wise (wo)

men, and maybe a few 
others! I have 15 Barbies and 

9 chaps (don’t ask why) so 

plenty for all. Then, bring 

them back to make the 

tableau on the morning of Saturday 12th December. This is 
open to all ages and if children have animal figures they’d like 

to lend, please bring them along too! 

Google ‘Barbie Nativity’ for inspiration, then get sewing/

sticking/stapling — no great skill expected! 

Susan Jowett  

860929 
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HAND-MADE WINDOWS 
DOORS, KITCHENS 
AND FURNITURE 

 

EVERYONE IS TALKING ABOUT 

JAMIE’S HAND MADE WOODWORK 

TELEPHONE JAMIE ON 

01953 860 933 
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Greetings Biz Bods! 

Time to catch up on the latest Biz Buzz 

The crisis updates are continuing on 

Facebook and Next Door platforms.  

This month, it’s all about FOOD GLORIOUS 

FOOD! Well, perhaps it’s more about how our 
local businesses are overcoming lockdown 

 Angel Cakes takeaways are flying out of the door.  

 King’s Head gets into the Best Pub Guide for 2021 and 

offers king-size Friday night takeaways.  

 King’s Stores get a right royal thumbs up from the 

Queen’s Lord Lieutenant of Norfolk. 

 Free Brexit webinars to help you get a handle on what’s 

happening. 

 The latest on the County Broadband deal. 

 And, of course, the extraordinary twists and turns of the 

Mobile Phone Mast Mystery! 

If you have any biz notes please send to: info@np4nb.online 

Biz Buzz is a group of business folk and wannabes in and 

around New Buckenham spreading the news, offering support 

and swapping contacts. 

Janet Trewin 

 

 

 

mailto:info@np4nb.online
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SMART GARDENS 

Lawns & Borders 

Maintained 

Spring & Autumn Pruning  

Hedges Trimmed 

For a free quote ring 

Vicky or Alan 

01953 860451 

vickyal0712@gmail.com 
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Village Bookstall 
Once again, huge thanks to everyone who has brought and 

bought books and DVDs, and above all to Jane Ling who has 

taken the project over while Ian has been in hospital and 

convalescing. It has provided some much needed income for 

the church.  

Our shelves are full at the moment, with lots more overspill in 

the pews on the far side of the church, which is also where the 

DVDs are. As we are now thinking about spacing congregations 

for Christmas, we regret won’t be able to accept any more 

donations until the new year and then probably only fiction. 

But, please do keep buying — there are some excellent food 

books, big sections on biography and well being, and a 

separate children’s section, as well as lots of fiction. 

Susie Jowett / 860929 

 

 

 

New Village Interpretation Panel 
Did you know that the Almshouses are built in a Jacobean style 

and have links to the Netherlands? Or that Chapel Hill was once 

known as Hippy Hill? Residents and visitors can now find these 

fascinating facts and lots of other information about our village 
on the new interpretation panel which is now on display in the 

parish noticeboard on the Market Place.  

We also offer a handy pocket-sized preview of the panel on the 

following pages!  

Andrew Bingham 
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New Buckenham Climate Action Now 
Adopt a Tree Project 

This has been a joyous and uplifting project in these dark and 
uncertain times. We started this project back in February this 

year with an application to the Parish Council Community Fund 

which we were delighted to get. Thank you Parish Council for 

supporting this project. We leafleted the village to find 

adopters of trees and we were astounded and excited that all 
the trees had gone in under 6 hours! The next stage was to 

decide on and buy the trees and we were expertly helped in 

this by Phil Anderson who is a tree encyclopaedia. One wet 

Sunday morning in October some of us from CAN visited Phil’s 

glorious wood and chose the trees we wanted for the project. 
It was a magical visit and we were protected from the rain by 

the many diverse and beautiful trees and were serenaded with 

bird song. 

We began planting on Saturday 

24th October. Gerry and Geoff 
Gildersleeve were our first 

planters, ably assisted by their 

son Simon. They had chosen a 

Field Maple. Tom and Cheryl 

Underwood with their lovely 
boys (left) planted our second 

tree — they had chosen a Rowan 

as this is Tom’s middle name! 

The boys were enthusiastic 

diggers and found some 
interesting artefacts in the form 

of old bones and a mobile 

phone. Grandparents John and Alison were there for moral 

support and photos. In the afternoon, Michele and Chris 

planted a flowering cherry for their grandchildren in Australia. 
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On Sunday the 25th October Andrea and some of her 

childminded children planted a Holm Oak, an evergreen oak.  

She started digging with two boys and then two girls arrived to 
help. The children are already planning to decorate their tree 

for Christmas and are visiting it every day to tell it stories and 

sing it songs. Nicky and Mark from Oak Cottage planted their 

chosen tree, which is a Bramley apple, and have dedicated this 

to Mark’s mother and father, who had a Bramley, and Mark 
remembers the delicious apple pies made by his mum. In the 

afternoon, another flowering cherry was planted by Hollie, 

who has only lived in the village a few months. 

The next planting was on the 

27th and the weather had 
changed. Undaunted, Michele 

guided Archie, Ellie and Carolyn 

to plant the beautiful Winter 

Orange Lime tree on the Village 

Green (right) after a false start 
of old roots blocking new! In 

the afternoon, Sue was on hand 

for the planting of our second 

Field Maple, planted by Nicola 

and John King. 

We had a short break from planting and, oh dear, the second 

lock down happened! So, well done planters for planting in 

your own family groups with no CAN supporters. On Saturday 

7th November, Mandy and her family planted a Cox apple; the 

Diss Express came to take photos and have written a wonderful 
article which appeared on 12th November: 

https://www.dissexpress.co.uk/news/villagers-unite-to-make-

sure-real-change-is-rooted-in-trees-9129867/ 

 

Continued on page 21... 

https://www.dissexpress.co.uk/news/villagers-unite-to-make-sure-real-change-is-rooted-in-trees-9129867/
https://www.dissexpress.co.uk/news/villagers-unite-to-make-sure-real-change-is-rooted-in-trees-9129867/
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Later that day, Kim planted the beautiful Fastigiata Oak which 

she has named Gabriel. You will need to ask Kim why (or brush 

up on your Thomas Hardy — ed.)! Later still, Mark planted the 
second Rowan. This planting project was completed on 

Saturday 14th by Anke and Cliff who planted the elegant Silver 

Birch Tree. 

Each adopter has been given a plaque for their tree and a pack 

about their tree, a tree-finding search around New Buckenham, 
a wild flower guide, a book about the importance of being 

outdoors and a tree card game. 

CAN would like to thank all the adopters mentioned above for 

their enthusiasm for this project and for agreeing to nurture 

and care for these diverse and beautiful community trees. The 
trees belong to the landowners and we thank Karen Hobley and 

the Parish Council for allowing us to plant on village land and 

supporting this project. We would also like to thank Jimpy 

Casson for allowing us to plant on the Village Green, which 

belongs to the High Bailiff’s Trust. 

Finally, huge thanks go to the Anderson family. Phil, Tom and 

Rory for guiding us and teaching us about the trees and for 

ensuring we could dig our holes! Thank you also for staking and 

securing these young trees. Thanks go to Jeanie for giving CAN 

some residue money from the closed New Buckenham Ball fund 
which enabled us to buy three more trees and satisfy three 

adopters who were on a waiting list. 

If you read the article in the Diss Express you will see some of 

the ideas that CAN have for rewilding and rediscovering some 

neglected habitats in the village which we hope will give joy to 
you all. 

Thank you New Buckenham for embracing this project! 

The CAN Team — Annie, Fizz, Mandy, Michele, Phil and Sue. 



New Buckenham Parish News 22 December 2020 & January 2021 

New Buckenham Parish Council 
Our next meeting will be held on Tuesday 8th December and 
will take place via Zoom. In order to join us you will need to 

download Zoom on to your laptop, tablet or phone. Details of 

how to join us for the meeting will be posted a few days 

beforehand on the Parish Council website and on our 

noticeboard on the Village Green. All parishioners are welcome 
to sign in. In the meantime, contact details for the Parish 

Council can be found on the back cover in this Parish News. 

Please contact me or any other councillor if you need further 

information about the meeting or any other Parish Council 

matters. 

Dates for 2021 

All meetings are held on the second Tuesday of the month at 

7:30pm in the Village Hall. The meeting dates for 2021 are:  

12th January; 9th February; 9th March; 13th April; 11th May; 

8th June; 13th July; 14th September; 12th October; 9th 
November and 14th December. The Parish Council does not 

meet in August. 

As a result of discussions in our last meeting, please may I ask 

people who park in Boosey’s walk to give some consideration as 

to where and how they park? There have been a number of 
issues where vehicles have been unable to drive safely between 

parked cars. This has affected the refuse collection lorry and 

would, of course, impact on any emergency vehicles trying to 

get through. Your co-operation in this matter is very much 

appreciated. Thank you. 

At the end of a very difficult year, I send best wishes to all 

Parish News readers from everyone on the Parish Council - 

above everything, we hope you and your families have a 

healthy Christmas and New Year. 

Karen Hobley 

01953 860529 / karenhobley@hotmail.com 
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Summary of Draft Minutes November 2020 

1. Minutes were approved as correct subject to two 

 additions:  

       Cllr Bingham’s request for a letter to be sent to Breckland 

 about land at Cuffer Lane. 

       Cllr Bingham’s offer to draft a letter for Parish News 
 about County Broadband. 

 

2.  Matters Arising 

     Clerk reported a conversation with the owner of land 

 adjoining Cuffer Lane. Despite the land being within Old 
 Buckenham Parish, Council asked the Clerk to write to 

 Breckland, copy to Old Buckenham, highlighting Cllr 

 Bingham’s concerns as to whether planning consent is 

      needed. 

 

3.  Public Participation 

     a) Parish Councillor Reports 

     i)  a resident has complained about an overhanging  

  laurel hedge on Castle Hill Rd. 

    ii)  there has been a positive response to the map/ 
  information recently added to the PC Noticeboard. 

     iii)  William Barber Trust requested action regarding the 

  drain overflowing in front of the Almshouses. 

     iv)  Cllr Martin will be standing down from the Council  

  after accepting a job overseas. 

     v)  a wall in Boosey’s Walk has been damaged by the  

  refuse truck, Chair to write in PN to remind people  

  who park there to leave adequate clearance. 

 

Continued overleaf... 
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4.  Financial Matters    

 a)  Financial Report for October was noted. 

     b)  Payments for November were approved. 

     c)  Chair and Vice Chair now have online access to the  

  Council’s bank account. 

 

5.  Community Car Scheme. 

     Violet Highton has stepped down as coordinator of CCS 
 and Geraldine Walsh has volunteered to take up her role 

 for the time being. The outstanding balance on the CCS 

 has been transferred to the PC’s bank account. The PC 

 resolved that the scheme be suspended until the end of 

 January because of difficulty providing the service due to 
 Covid-19 restrictions. This to be reviewed at the January 

 meeting. Gerry will be liaising with Helping Hands should 

 there be a need for emergency transport. It was decided 

 to decline the remainder of the Breckland Council grant.   

 Council expressed enormous thanks to Violet for her 
 outstanding contribution over many years. 

 

6.  Planning 

     Application: Petersfynde, Rosemary Lane — erection of 

 1.65 metre wooden fence to front and side of the 
 property. Council does not formally object, but is 

 concerned that it may diminish the appearance and 

 character of the road. 

    Applications approved since last month: Thatched 

 Cottage, Marsh Lane and 4 Chapel Street. 

 

7.  Neighbourhood Plan 

     The Steering Group invited the PC to an online workshop 

 on Monday 7th December to discuss the revised Plan, 

 which would be circulated w/c 22nd November. 
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8.  Play Area. 

     Council accepted quotation from Sunshine Gym of 

 £6733.90 + VAT for the supply and installation of adult 
 outdoor fitness equipment, to be funded from the 

 Community Project Fund. 

 

9.  Allotment 

     Plot 12 has become available, but a number of waste 
 items will need to be removed before  being handed over 

 to new tenants. Clerk agreed to ask Phil Cook to clear the 

 ground. 

 

10.  Amenities 

       Tree works in the cemetery and between Moat Lane and 

 the Cricket Pavilion have been completed. 

 

Mary Dowson, on behalf of New Buckenham Parish Council 

200 Club Lucky Winners 

Thank you for your continued support of the Village Hall. Here 

are the lucky winners for the latest draw. If you would like to 

join the 200 Club, please call Paul Madden (860850). 

£20 Peter Wilson, Phil Hartley. 

£10 
Jim Orr, David Oliver, Chris Hobley, David 

Greenhill, Ellie Hupton, Emma Bird,        
Ann Gascoyne. 
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Winter Mindful Moments 
As New Buckenham moves into the depths of winter months 
and daylight hours diminish, it is ever more important to look 

to ways which support and maintain our mental and physical 

wellbeing. 

Making use of informal mindfulness might be something to 

consider. You may have heard the term mindfulness or being 
mindful in the media, but this can often give the impression it 

is something you have to be taught and comes with a sense of 

complexity and commitment. This can be true, but in this 

instance it does not need to be the case. 

We already experience moments of mindfulness, but do not 
recognise it as such. We fail to attach any significant 

importance to our activity or experiences through our senses 

such as what we hear or see, smell, taste or touch, which can 

lead to us not being connected with the environment. In turn, 

the mind and body fail to communicate, losing the ability to 
monitor our overall wellbeing. 

Relaxed mindfulness, full of appreciation and being kind to 

yourself, is simple and achievable for all. It just takes you 

having the mind to take a moment to pause, notice and be 

curious about what you are experiencing. 

As daylight hours diminish, going for a Mindful walk during the 

day is a simple, yet effective, well-known practice rather than 

a walk for a walk’s sake. To walk mindfully, notice your feet 

touching the ground and any sounds you make, pay attention 

to the activity and movements in the trees and hedgerows. 
Notice the breeze on your face, the temperature of the air and 

the sense of the winter sun. Being outdoors enables the brain 

to produce Serotonin, improving energy levels whilst regulating 

the urges to eat, supporting better sleep and fighting infection 

whilst lifting mood. 

Continued on page 28… 

  



New Buckenham Parish News 27 December 2020 & January 2021 

 



New Buckenham Parish News 28 December 2020 & January 2021 

Any activity which demands focus and attention, such as 

crafts, baking a cake, knitting, walking the dog or even making 

a cup of tea, can be viewed as being mindful, but all too often 
we do these things on autopilot. By reminding ourselves to take 

a step back, pause, take a breath and observe we offer the 

mind the opportunity to reset itself and reassess its priorities, 

in doing so feeling less pressured and stressed. 

The difficulty people tend to find with mindfulness is they try 
too hard, and the harder you try the more elusive it becomes, 

setting up a resistance to what you are trying to achieve. So, 

focus on one task, relax, be yourself and make mindfulness 

your own. 

How can we just pause and step back? Well, the first step in 
becoming mindful is the ability to notice you need to take a 

step back, perhaps because something is going wrong or you 

are aware that you are feeling stressed. Try taking a 

reasonably deep breath in through the nose and a longer 

steady out breath through the mouth at a speed to make a lit 
candle dance but not be blown out. As you breath out, allow 

the body to soften and the shoulders to drop away from the 

neck and face to soften. Repeat once more so you have 

achieved two cycles of breath. Now, allow the breath to be 

natural and notice how you feel. Using this breathing 
technique regularly throughout the day you may find that it 

reduces stress, feelings of low mood, anxiety and tension. 

John King, The Beams / jwkmind101@gmail.com                                                                                  

Clinical Mindfulness Practitioner & Trainer                                                                                  
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St Martin’s Church — December 

Sunday 6th 11:00am Parish Eucharist Advent 2 

Sunday 13th 6:30pm Carol Service Advent 3 

Sunday 20th 11:00am Morning Prayer Advent 4 

Thursday 24th 9:30pm 
Christmas 

Communion 
Christmas Eve 

Friday 25th 11:00am Family Service Christmas Day 

Sunday 27th 10:00am 
Benefice      

New Buckenham 
1st Sunday of 

Christmas 

We hope (and pray) that we shall be able to hold these 
services! 
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Contributions for the February 2021 issue of New Buckenham Parish News 

should be submitted by 6:00pm on Wednesday  20th January 2021 to Linda 

Bryan, Pine Cottage, Marsh Lane (861107), Michael Boswell, Peel House, 

Chapel Street (860015), Richard Hoggett, 9 Church Street (860136) or by email 

to editor@newbucknews.co.uk. 

TO ADVERTISE: please contact Mary Dowson on 01953 860320 or mdowson@btinternet.com 

 

New Buckenham Parish Council 
Chair:   Karen Hobley        
   (01953 860529 / karenhobley@hotmail.com) 

Vice-Chair:  Andrew Bingham       
   (01953 861150 / andrew.bingham100@gmail.com) 

Councillors:  Don Crossman (01953 861246) 

   Mary Dowson (01953 860320) 

   Steve Highton (01953 860499) 

   Mary Manning (01953 861242) 

   Paul Martin (01953 861117) 

Clerk:   Trevor Wenman        
   (01379 641423 / parishclerk@newbuckenham.net) 

The Parish Council meets at 7:30pm on the second Tuesday of every 
month. At present, the meetings are being held online via Zoom. 
Further information about how to join these meetings, and the 
Parish Council more generally, can be found on our notice board on 
the Village Green or on our website www.newbuckenhampc.info. 

mailto:editor@newbucknews.co.uk
mailto:mdowson@btinternet.com
mailto:karenhobley@hotmail.com
mailto:andrew.bingham100@gmail.com
mailto:parishclerk@newbuckenham.net
http://www.newbuckenhampc.info/

